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The Permanent Council held a special meeting, pursuant to resolution CP/RES. 967 (1738/10), to enable the candidates put forward by the member states for the positions of Secretary General and Assistant Secretary General of the Organization of American States to present their proposals and initiatives.  The special meeting was chaired by Ambassador José Enrique Castillo Barrantes, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica, and began at 3:20 p.m.

The meeting began with the presentation by Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, a candidate for re-election to the post of Assistant Secretary General of the OAS.  During his presentation, Ambassador Ramdin reflected on the challenges and achievements of his five-year term, scheduled to end in June 2010, described his vision for the institution over the next five years, and asked the member states to support and approve a second term.  Ambassador Ramdin’s presentation was published as document CP/INF.6005/10.
The representatives of El Salvador, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Guatemala, Dominican Republic, Canada, United States, Panama, Chile, Brazil, Costa Rica, and Suriname commented on the ideas put forward by Ambassador Ramdin and asked him a number of questions, to which he replied.

The meeting then heard the presentation by Mr. José Miguel Insulza, a candidate for re-election to the post of Secretary General of the Organization.  Asking the member states to support his re-election, Mr. Insulza presented an analysis of the complex challenges faced by the Organization during his five-year term and of how those challenges were dealt with.  He then went on to propose expanding the capacity of the Organization to identify potential problems and to improve its ability to foresee critical situations that might, inter alia, pose a threat to democracy in the region.  Mr. Insulza’s presentation was published as document CP/INF.6004/10.

The representatives of Colombia, Mexico, Paraguay, Argentina, El Salvador, Dominican Republic, United States, Guatemala, Chile, Uruguay, Canada, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Brazil, Costa Rica, and Panama thanked Mr. Insulza for his presentation and expressed their opinion regarding the proposals for tasks that lie ahead.  Mr. Insulza replied to the comments and answered specific questions.

The meeting concluded at 6:49 p.m.
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�.	The statements may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1743/10.
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